## March 2023 Library Report

- 1. The library held a poetry event and 17 people attended.
- 2. Robert Blankenship came for a site visit to park for the LWCF grant Sonya is writing.
- 3. Community Service student helped out 2 days this month.
- 4. We have one application pending for SRP Leader prospect.
- · 5. Mrs. Crumbley turned in her Library Board Member paperwork.
- 6. Sonya, Jenny and Dianne Ingalls met with Cobre HS students to discuss mural.
- 7. Planning has begun for SRP events, performers, and prizes.
- 8. Jenny is working on the 30Something Grant and partnership with Literacy Link Leamos.
- 9. AARP continues tax preparation M-T at library.
- 10. The library received several large book donations and plant donations this month.
- 11. Work has restarted on the park, weather permitting.
- 12. A Mexican Elder tree was donated for the park.
- 13. Sonya donated 2 children's benches to the park, a turtle and rabbit.
- 14. Sonya and Jenny attended the Beautification committee meeting to discuss games or a booth they might want to organize for the June 2<sup>nd</sup> Foam event.
- 15. The library held a World Water day event Friday, March 24<sup>th</sup> with the Silver City Watershed Keepers. 4 children attended.